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Wright State University School of Medicine

Faculty Meeting May 15, 2003

MINUTES

1.
Approval of Minutes

A motion was made to approve the minutes of January 16, 2003.  Said motion was seconded and unanimously carried.

2.
Dean’s Report

See Executive Committee Report.

3.
Reports of Committees
A.
Admissions Committee – Paul Carlson, Ph.D., Chair 

Applications, Interviews,  & Acceptances
· the school received 13 Early Decision Program applications, 7 were interviewed and 4 were accepted

· 2,704 applications were received this year compared to 2,475 in 2002, an increase of 229 applicants or 9.2% 

· 173 applicants have been accepted to date

· 104 applicants are currently committed to attend Wright State

Meetings

· the committee held 14 meetings in the past year to discuss and rate applicants

Early Assurance Program
· five applications have been received from sophomore applicants (2 from Wright State, 2 from the University of Dayton, and 1 from Wilberforce University); all will be interviewed and considered for acceptance and entry in 2005 conditional upon completion of the baccalaureate degree and maintenance of a minimal GPA 

· at least two three-quarter tuition scholarships will be awarded (one each to Wright State and University of Dayton applicants)

Transfer Applicants
· four applications have been received for transfer into the third year class; one was interviewed and accepted;  the 3 remaining applicants are in the process  of being interviewed and will be considered for acceptance
B. Bylaws Committee – Ralph Hicks, M.D., Chair

The Bylaws Committee is in the process of a comprehensive review of the bylaws.  The committee will present recommended changes and amendments at the fall faculty meeting.

C. Ethical Standards Committee – Gary Leroy, M.D., Chair 

The Ethical Standards Committee met three times and reviewed allegations of inappropriate and unprofessional behavior of four students.  

One student was recommended for dismissal.

D.
Executive Committee – Dean Howard Part

The Executive Committee has held four meetings since the January 16, 2003 Faculty Meeting.  The following is a synopsis of the items shared by the Dean at these meetings:

1.
LOCAL ISSUES

Strategic Planning

a) The WSU strategic planning process is coming to a close.  The document that has been created out of this process is one that will not remain stagnant but can be adjusted as changes occur.

b) The SOM Strategic Planning is in the action planning stage.  At the intergroup session goals were set and groups formed for each specific goal to be further explored.  

Provost Search

Dr. Hopkins has been selected as Provost.

SOM Class Size

The possibility of increasing the SOM class size has been discussed.  Issues regarding the production of physicians nationally, increasing numbers as a potential revenue stream, what we can and can’t do were discussed.  After further discussion it was decided to table this for now to be revisited if a greater interests is shown in increasing our numbers in the future.

Department of Surgery Chair Search

The search is progressing well.  Two external candidates and one internal have been invited for a second interview.  Second interviews will begin the week of May 12, 2003.

Graduation at Schuster Center

Graduation will be held at the Schuster Center this year.

2.
STATE ISSUES:

State Budget

House Bill 95 has been passed which contains deep cuts to higher education.  There was a good deal of unsettling language in the Bill.  This bill requires our Line Items be cut substantially.  The Senate Finance Committee budget deliberations are underway.  It is expected that the original bill will be challenged.  We are lobbying for higher education.  As this could have a serious impact on the School of Medicine, an across the board temporary hiring freeze has been instituted with the exceptions for critical positions.

3.
NATIONAL ISSUES

NIH Budget

There is a push at this time for the budget to be boosted in the House and Senate.  Biomedical Research is still being looked upon very favorably.  

Supreme Court Case

No decision has been made regarding the affirmative action case against the University of Michigan.  It appears that the basic premise that Michigan is applying is o.k.  

Wright Brothers Institute

The Wright Brothers Institute was formed by local business leaders with the goal of promoting Air Force endeavors to develop their needs and partnering with local universities.  Wright Brothers Institute is now sponsoring an initiative in Cell Dynamics with the School of Medicine.

USMLE II Changes
The USMLE II has raised the standard passing score by eight points.  We will be looking at various academic markers to ascertain whether our standards are high enough.

E. Faculty Affairs Committee  


No Report


F.
Faculty Curriculum Committee –Bruce Binder, M.D., Chair

Activities for Quarter:

· Reviewed and evaluated five Year 2 courses

· Reviewed and evaluated four Year 3 clerkships

· Reviewed and evaluated one Year 4 clerkship

· Have had ongoing review and discussion of the following:

· Grading and remediation policy

· Curriculum hours during Biennium I in relation to those in other medical schools.  This has led to a revision of the academic calendar for academic year 2003-2004.  Major changes include decreasing the duration of winter break in years 1 and 2, elimination of fall break, and conversion of the Year 2 spring 2 week elective plus one week break, to a 2 week board study/break.  This allows decompression of several courses (longer course with no change in content), which will allow greater synthesis of the material by students.

· Biennium I electives program with major discussion revolving around more flexible credit for longitudinal or longer summer electives, and encouraging development of more such electives. (discussion ongoing in BI electives subcommittee)

· Team learning

· Development of uniform course evaluation tools (extensive discussion also ongoing in B2 subcommittee)


G.
Faculty Development Committee – Jack Bernstein, M.D., Chair

Since the winter faculty meeting, the committee has approved the following actions:

	Fully Affiliated Faculty
	Partially Affiliated Faculty

	Regular appointment
1
	Clinical professor
3

	Institutional appointment
7
	

	Auxiliary appointment
1
	Continuances

	Promotion to professor (Auxiliary)
2 
	Seventh
1

	
	Sixth
21

	Continuances
	Fifth
17

	Seventh
1
	Fourth
33

	Sixth
6
	Third
38

	Fifth
2
	Second
34

	Fourth
2
	First
58

	Third
5
	

	Second
19
	Non-Continuance
7

	First
20
	


Change from partially affiliated to fully affiliated faculty = 1

Promotions

The committee is pleased to announce that the university promotion and tenure committee approved the promotions for the following faculty:


Promoted to Professor

John Czachor, M.D.

Timothy Janz, M.D.

Gary Lemmon, M.D.,

Gary Nieder, Ph.D.

Promoted to Associate Professor

Francisco Alvarez, M.D.

Lawrence Amesse, M.D.

Linda Barney, M.D.

Timothy Drehmer, M.D.

Douglas Lehrer, M.D.

Sonia Michail, M.D.

Lisa Patterson, M.D.

Javier Stern, M.D., Ph.D.

Julian Trevino, M.D.

Philip Whitecar, M.D.

University Faculty Awards

The committee recommended the following for faculty awards:

University Professor – Peter Lauf, M.D.

Trustees’ Award for Faculty Excellence – Arthur Pickoff, M.D.

Robert J. Kegerreis Distinguished Professor of Teaching – Glenn Hamilton, M.D.

Early Career Achievement Award – Javier Stern, M.D., Ph.D.

Faculty Excellence Award: Instructor – Adrienne Stolfi, MSPH


H.
Nominating Committee – Thomas Brown, Ph.D., Chair

2003 Standing Committee Election Results

Total ballots returned = 179

The following faculty were elected to the standing committees.

Admissions Committee
Jeanne Lemkau, Ph.D.

Gary Nieder, Ph.D.

Bylaws Committee
Gerald Alter, Ph.D.

Noel Nussbaum, Ph.D. 

Ethical Standards Committee
Carol Levine, M.D.

Jane Scott, Ph.D. 

Executive Committee
John Czachor, M.D. 

Frank Nagy, Ph.D.

Faculty Affairs Committee
Raul Chabali, M.D.

Lestrita Chappel, M.D.

Elton Kerr, M.D.

Mariana Morris, Ph.D.

Faculty Curriculum Committee
Richard Schuster, M.D.

Faculty Development Committee
Jack Bernstein, M.D.

Peter Lauf, M.D.

Jeanne Lemkau, Ph.D.

David Small, M.D.

Shumei Sun, Ph.D.

Nominating Committee

L. David Mirkin, M.D.

Noel Nussbaum, M.D.

Cynthia Olsen, M.D.

Larry Ream, Ph.D.

Research Committee
Ellen Demerath, Ph.D.

Thomas Herchline, M.D.

Javier Stern, M.D., Ph.D.

David Uddin, Ph.D.

Student Promotions Committee
Gary Anderson, D.O.

Brenda Roman, M.D.


I.
Research Committee  - Harold Stills, D.V.M., Chair

School of Medicine Seed Grant Programs

· The Research Committee administers three separate seed grant competitions:

· Basic Biomedical Research

· Clinical Research

· Medical Education Research

· Six of the twelve applications to the 2001-2002 competition were funded

· School of Medicine award recipients are:

	Principal Investigator
	Department
	Amount Awarded

	Francisco Alvarez, Ph.D.
	Anatomy
	$10,000

	Ellen Demerath, Ph.D.
	Community Health
	$10,000

	Patrick Dennis, Ph.D.
	Biochemistry and Molecular Biology
	$10,000

	Madhavi Kadakia, Ph.D.
	Biochemistry and Molecular Biology
	$10,000

	Matthew Lawless, M.D.
	Orthopedic Surgery
	$7,510

	Nicholas Reo, Ph.D.
	Biochemistry and Molecular Biology
	$9,547


Research Challenge Awards – Fall 2001 Competition

· The School of Medicine Research Committee reviewed and ranked nine proposals for the Fall 2001 Research Challenge competition.

· The Research Committee forwarded their recommendations on funding to Dr. Robert Fyffe, Associate Dean for Research Affairs.  Final decisions were made with the University’s Associate Provost for Research.

· Four School of Medicine proposals for a total of  $54,492 were funded:

	Principal Investigator
	Department
	Amount Awarded

	Nancy J. Bigley
	Anatomy
	$15,992

	Julian Gomez-Cambronero
	Physiology and Biophysics
	$17,000

	Dennis Moore
	Community Health
	$11,500

	Javier Stern
	Pharmacology and Toxicology
	$10,000


Core DNA Microarray Program

· A new seed grant initiative for 2002 made possible by a grant from the Kettering Fund.  

· The program offers material and technical support to faculty who want to incorporate gene expression profiling in new and ongoing research projects.

· The School of Medicine Research Committee reviewed five applications for funding assistance under the Core DNA Microarray Program for 2002

· Three applications were approved for funding:

	Principal Investigator
	Department
	Title of Proposal

	Patrick Dennis, Ph.D.
	Biochemistry and Molecular Biology
	“Energy and Nutrient Sensing Through the Mammalian Target of Rapamycin and Their Effects on Transcriptional Patterning”

	James McDougal, Ph.D.
	Pharmacology and Toxicology
	“Gene Expression in the Skin After Brief Treatment with Irritating Chemicals”

	Dawn Wooley, Ph.D.
	Biochemistry and Molecular Biology
	“Gene Expression Studies of HIV-1-Infected Eosinophilic Cells”


Postdoctoral Research Fellowship Program – 2002

· The objective of this program is to stimulate and support research interactions between basic science and clinical faculty members.

· This competition was not held for 2002

Bridging Grant Program – 2001-2002

No applications to the School of Medicine Bridging Grant Program were received during the previous academic year.


J.
Student Appeals Committee 

The Student Appeals Committee met four times since January 2003 to consider four separate appeals.  

· One student appealed an Ethical Standards Committee recommendation for dismissal from the SOM; the committee decision was upheld.  

· Three students appealed Student Promotion Committee recommendations for dismissal from the SOM.  Two of the committee decisions were upheld.  In one case, the Student Appeals Committee concluded that based on the information available to the Student Promotions Committee their recommendation was justified.  However, additional information was provided which the committee felt deserved consideration by the Dean before a final decision was made.


K.
Student Promotions Committee – Harvey Siegal, Ph.D., Chair

During the period of February to May 2003, the following actions were taken by the Student Promotions Committee:

1. Granted permission to two Yr. IV students to take additional extramural electives

2. Recommended dismissal of one Yr. II student

3. Recommended dismissal of one Yr. III student

4. Gave permission for one student to repeat Yr. I

5. Approved the Class of 2003 for graduation

4.
Reports of Special or ad hoc Committees
None

5.
Introduction of New Members of the Faculty
None

6.
Old and Unfinished Business

None

7.
New Business

 None

8. Announcements

None

9.
Adjournment

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 5:00 p.m. The next meeting of the Faculty of Medicine is scheduled for Thursday, September 18, 2003 at 4:30 p.m. in Room 035, Medical Sciences Building, on the WSU campus.  
/bk

6/12/03

